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The fact that Unified Carrier Registration (UCR) revenues are falling well short of intended projections is well verified and discussed at both NCSTS and UCR Board meetings.  What the effects of those shortfalls have been on States is not so well addressed.  To that end, a survey was conducted by NCSTS.

The Motor Carrier Registration Committee conducted an informal survey of the States asking for the effect the UCR revenue shortfalls have had with regard to staff layoffs and vacancies, enforcement of both intrastate and interstate motor carrier laws, intrastate carrier fees, steps taken to improve UCR collections, etc.  The responses are included in the attached spreadsheet.
The survey request was sent to state employees in all the UCR participating States using the UCR Board email list.  Responses were received from 11 States.

The spreadsheet breaks down the responses into four general columns. The first column identifies the State, agency, and person responding. The second column identifies actions taken with regard to staff layoffs and vacancies caused in part or in whole by the UCR revenue shortfalls.  The third column lists actions taken to change intrastate fee and fine revenues to offset the UCR revenue shortfalls.  The fourth column lists actions taken by the States increase UCR registrations through increased collection and enforcement efforts.
Some responses, although not fitting specifically into the column in which they are found, were included because the reader may find them pertinent when read in combination with the information found in the other columns.  A lack of response in any column should not be interpreted that the State had no action in that regard, it only means that no information was provided.
Responses varied greatly from State to State. For some States the shortfalls have had no effect with regard to staffing issues, while for other States like Michigan the shortfall contributed to 34 motor carrier officer vacancies in the State Police.
To make up for the UCR revenue shortfall’s effect on staffing, Colorado increased its annual per vehicle fee for intrastate carriers from $5 to $50, and Oklahoma’s legislature provided supplemental funding. Massachusetts’ response requires some additional clarification but may indicate that the drop in number of buses from 2006 to 2009 is due to the downturn in the economy or to carriers including their intrastate vehicles in UCR.
Collection efforts by many States include follow-up mailings; and linking UCR registration to the issuance of IRP, IFTA, and intrastate authorities.
Roadside enforcement efforts also vary from State to State with some States being very aggressive with roadside enforcement.

The NCSTS Executive Committee may want to provide this survey to the UCR Board for the purpose of validating the need to increase the UCR fees.  Additionally, the survey may be expanded with regard to identifying content and to obtain responses from every participating State.
